
 
 
 
 
December 3, 2020 
 
SENT VIA WEB PORTAL 
 
Mark L Johnson 
Executive director and Secretary 
Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503 

Re: Relating to Clean Energy Implementation Plans and Compliance with the Clean 
Energy Transformation Act, Docket UE-191023, and In the Matter of Amending, 
Adopting, and Repealing WAC 480-100-238, Relating to Integrated Resource Planning, 
Docket UE-190698  

Dear Mr. Johnson, 
 
Attached is NW Energy Coalition’s responses to staff posed questions regarding Docket 191023, 
cited above.  
 
Cordially, 
 
Joni Bosh 
Senior Policy Associate 
NW Energy Coalition 
joni@nwenergy.org 
 
 
 


